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Dear Parent/Carers,

The schools are so proud of the new video prospectus and we've had so much positive feedback
from parent/carers. If you’ve not had the chance to watch it, please use the following link
https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/about-the-school/welcome-message/, or visit our school
website front page. Please help us to share it across the school community and with anyone who
is considering where to send their child in September 2023.

We have had some memorable experiences over the last two weeks in school including the Year 6
stunning start and a visit from Winnie the Witch at the Infants. A special congratulations also goes
to Luna Sedelamier who won the Atom Learning creative writing competition with her fantastic
entry. Further details of this are later in the newsletter.

Parent/Carer Appointments

As a school we really value your feedback. We have sent out a survey link to all parent/carers via
School Ping and please ask that you take the time to comment. If you were unable to attend your
appointment or cannot make these times, please email the school stating your child’s name and
class and the class teacher will be in touch to arrange a time to meet with you. 

 

https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/about-the-school/welcome-message/


 
School Trips

As a school, we have planned a broad and exciting range of visits/visitors to ensure that all
children gain first hand experiences right from reception. We have recently seen a huge increase in
transports costs. This drives up the cost of trips and we know the financial pressures we are all
facing at the moment. To ensure our children can still access quality experiences, we have often
heavily subsidised trips. However, school budgets are tighter than ever so, although we would love
to be able to, we cannot afford to fully fund trips across the federation. If we do not receive
enough payments, we will sadly be forced to cancel some of the upcoming trips . We do offer
families the option of paying in instalments and are always happy to talk to you in person. If you
have any concerns, please contact the school office via the enquiries email or ask to speak to a
senior member of staff at your child's site. 

Please continue to keep in contact with us – should you have any questions or concerns, contact us
via the following: 

West Hove Infant School  
hollandoffice@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk      
01273 733386

Hove Junior School
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Hove Junior School Inclusion Team
inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Best wishes, 
Maddie Southern and Lorna Cummings 

Diary Dates

Monday 19th Dec -2nd January -
Christmas holidays

Tuesday 3rd January - INSET day -
no children in school

Wednesday 4th January - school
reopens to children

mailto:connaughtoffice@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk


Live Christmas plays are BACK!
The children will performing their plays in the hall this year. There is no
need to order tickets, but due to space restrictions we ask that a
maximum of two adults attend for each child. Please arrive 10 minutes
before your child’s performance.
Details of the Christmas plays and other Christmas celebrations are as
follows:

Infants

Performance Dates
Fireflies & Crickets 
Chameleons & Panthers
Thursday 8th December 9:15am 
Friday 9th December 9:15am

Clownfish, Angelfish
Thursday 8th December 1:15pm 

Christmas Parties
Reception Year - Monday 12th December – Entertainment
followed by a Christmas Party in the classroom. 
There will also be a Teddy Bears picnic (Reception only) in
classrooms on Thursday 15th December.

Year One – Thursday 15th December – Entertainment followed
by a Christmas Party in the classroom.

Year Two - Thursday 15th December  – Entertainment followed
by a Christmas Party in the classroom.

Important dates at Holland
Road





Juniors

Performance Dates
Year 3 - Monday 12th December 2pm 
Year 4 - Tuesday 13th December 2pm 
Year 5 - Wednesday 14th December 2pm 
Year 6 - Thursday 15th December 2pm  

There is no need to order tickets, but due to space restrictions, we
ask that a maximum of two adults attend for each child.






Infants and Juniors



Christmas Dinner – Wednesday 7th December
Please make your child’s lunch choice via a separate School Ping that
will follow in due course. 



Christmas Fair
Please put Friday 9th December in your calendar for our School
Christmas Fair – more details to follow from our PTA.



The children may wear their party clothes to school on Christmas Party Day
(all children must wear regular school shoes only). In the afternoon the
children have their Christmas Party in classrooms and hopefully, get a visit
from Santa!  We ask you to contribute food for the class party, a list will be
displayed nearer the time outside your child’s class. If your child has allergies
to certain foods we ask that you bring their party food in a named lunch box.  
(N.B on party days, if your child normally has a packed lunch they will still
need this). 



Children in Need 
Friday 18th
November

Non Uniform Day at 
West Hove Infant School and Hove Junior School



Friday 18th November

 is a Non Uniform Day for 
'Children in Need'. 

Children to wear something spotty
 (no fancy dress please), 

sensible shoes must to be worn. 



All donations can be made directly to 
Children in Need by using the link below.



https://donate.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/

https://donate.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/


I have been doing creative writing since Year 2, and I wanted to enter the
Atom Learning Young Author Award competition to try and bring some

funds for the school. Of course, Disneyland was a big temptation as well!
The topic was “A day that changed the world” and I thought how great it

would be if children no longer had fears. I wrote it during the summer and
almost gave up as it was hard to fit it in 500 words. I wanted to show that

the world is a better place without fear and that books make everything a lot
less scary, even a monster! For all the monsters out there, my story shows

that being kind is much more fun than being mean and scary. I was
overjoyed when I heard that I won the first prize and that a professional

illustrator made a poster for my story. I think I had a smile on my face the
whole day, and that night I had a celebratory sushi!!!



Atom have put a short video with Luna that they have filmed at school:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2GIoBHXwmM8
There's also this from the Atom website:

https://atomlearning.co.uk/blog/Young-Author-Award-Winners

Winner of the Atom Learning
Young Author Award

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2GIoBHXwmM8
https://atomlearning.co.uk/blog/Young-Author-Award-Winners


It was a busy week for the girls' football team in the last week before half-term.
 They started off their league campaign on a sunny Monday afternoon with a match vs Benfield.
Unfortunately, the game did not go the way we would have liked, ending in a 3-0 defeat.
However, there were some significant positives to take away from the match and the score line
was not a true reflection of the whole game. Despite the final score line, the team had some
great spells of play, with special mention to Erin who made some wonderful saves in goal. We
grew in confidence as the game went on, and ended with some very positive, assertive football.

 Fast-forward to Friday the 21st and the girls' team had their first tournament to attend. We
wanted to be more assertive and really press the opponents more than we had done in
Monday's match, and the girls certainly did this from the start. We dominated our first match
and were so unlucky not to find the back of the net. Given more time than the allotted 7
minutes per match, we surely would have scored. This ended up being the case for every one
of our matches! We finished the group stage with four 0-0 results, and despite not scoring any
goals, we also did not concede any. Other teams did, and so this helped us to find our way into
the knockout stages. Maintaining the form of the day, we also managed to find a way to draw
our semi-final fixture with Peter Gladwin 0-0. Our match progressed on to penalties where we
were ultimately beaten by our opponents, but this did not detract from a very positive
afternoon of football, which the team seemed to thoroughly enjoy.

Well done to each of the players involved, they all did brilliantly! And thank you to the travelling
fans (parents/carers) who made it down to cheer on the team.

Year 6 Girls football





Year 6 Girls football





Year 5/6 Tag Rugby Festival 13/10/22
On Thursday 13th October, Miss Allum and Mr Shaughnessy joined 12 year 5 and 6 children at
Hove Rugby Club for an afternoon of Tag Rugby celebrating this year’s Rugby League World
Cup being hosted in England from the 15th October- 19th November. It was a great afternoon
with lots of schools across Brighton and Hove taking part.
The Sports Leaders from the Cardinal Newman Rugby Academy were fantastic in running the
activities and coaching the games.

We even had the chance to play a match against Portland Road which was incredibly close and
ended in a 3-3 draw. Everyone had a great time and showed huge enthusiasm for the sport.
We were so impressed with all the children who took part- you were all wonderful and
represented the school brilliantly. 

Here are some highlights… 



The children had a such a blast at the Spooky disco
at the end of the half term. 
Activities included a spooky ghost trail hunt, face
painting, design a brick for the big hotel, crafting
zone and nerf a teacher and zombie. 

The children behaved fabulously and showed great
knowledge and understanding when spending their
pennies on treats and goodies. 

We raised a huge amount for the school which is
already being spent on the external natural
environment, books for groups and group activities
for reward time in the Infants.

Thank you to those that took part in the Cauliflower
cards, we're excited to see the creations when they
return to us.

Our Christmas Fair and crafts event will be
happening late December - date to be confirmed
soon.  Please let us know if your business or you
know of one which would like to host a table for the
event.  It's a fantastic opportunity for families to buy
gifts and treats for others as well as celebrate the
season among your children's peers. 

If you wish to join the PTA or volunteer, please get in
touch via the Facebook page or contact Emma
Barrell directly. 

PTA News



Winter Holiday 
Activities and Food
(HAF) 2022
Live and taking bookings!



We are delighted to announce the launch of the Winter HAF (Holiday activities
and food) programme for Brighton and Hove.
Funded by the Department of Education (DfE), HAF offers free enriching holiday
activities with a healthy meal included.

 
Dates: Monday 19 to Friday 23 December, with a more limited offer between
Wednesday 28 to Friday 30 December



Eligibility: Children and young people in Reception to Year 11 who receive
benefits-related free school meals (FSM). Those who received a unique HAF
booking code under the limited discretionary criteria available for the Summer
will also remain eligible for Winter HAF 2022.

With 22 organisations running 29 HAF activity programmes across Brighton and
Hove during the Winter holiday, the offer includes everything from
playschemes to sports providers, and performing arts to family cooking
sessions.  et involved! Visit www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/haf to view the full
events calendar and book directly with your chosen activity providers.



HAF booking codes:

A unique HAF booking code is required for each individual child.



If the child took part in Summer HAF 2022, the same unique HAF booking code
should be used. Email HAF@brighton-hove.gov.uk, with the full name and date
of birth of the child, to request the code to be resent.
Those who are new to HAF must first apply for their unique HAF booking code
by visiting www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/haf.
 
To ensure everyone gets the support they need, we ask you please only book
what you know you will attend.
 
Please email HAF@brighton-hove.gov.uk with any questions or for support.



FREE ONLINE INFORMATION EVENING. 



Talking to children about grief is never an easy task. Join our FREE
online information evening at 8pm on Wednesday 16th November 2022,
and find out how you can support your child following a bereavement.



FIND OUT MORE AND BOOK YOUR PLACE:

https://www.jigsawsoutheast.org.uk/event/how-to-support-your-
bereaved-child-online-information-evening/




https://www.jigsawsoutheast.org.uk/event/how-to-support-your-bereaved-child-online-information-evening/




Our Camp days are running as follows:
Russell Martin Christmas Camp @ Hove Park 3G

Monday 19th December – 10am to 3pm
Tuesday 20th December – 10am to 3pm

Wednesday 21st December – 10am to 3pm
Thursday 22nd December – 10am to 3pm

Cost:
EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT: Before 30th November ONLY £20 PER DAY!
After 1st December - £30 for 1 day, £55 for 2 days, £80 for 3 days,

£105 for 4 Days
BOOKING via: www.russellmartinfoundation.co.uk/courses/school-

holidays
Office Phone Number: 01273 591364









ROOM TO NURTURE
ROOM TO LEARN
ROOM TO GROW

Dear Parents and Carers,

After a rewarding 20-year career in primary education, including five years at Hove
Juniors, I left the classroom to work more directly and personally with pupils.
Since 2020, I have been busy supporting local children in their learning journeys. The extra
challenges caused by the pandemic has reinforced my belief that learning should be fun,
nurturing and personalised so every child is able to achieve to the best of their abilities.
I now lead a team of very experienced qualified primary and secondary teachers offering
1:1 tuition in the home and online. Our priority is to help every child thrive and grow as an
individual. We help children catch up on missed lockdown learning, boost their self-
esteem and encourage an academic curiosity.

If you would like to arrange a time to discuss your child’s needs, arrange a home visit or
just to find out more, please contact me at tutorroomltd@gmail.com.

Check out our website https://tutorroomltd.co.uk/ and facebook page for additional
information too https://www.facebook.com/tutorroomltd

Many thanks, 
Rachel Dodson


